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School Handbook  

 
 
Dear Parents and Carers, 

 

Successful Learners * Confident Individuals * Responsible Citizens * Effective Contributors 



Welcome 

 

I am very pleased to welcome you and your child to St Bride’s Primary School. 

 

I hope that this handbook will help to inform you about our school and how we can work together. Many 

activities are organised throughout the school year, giving parents the opportunity to meet and work with the 

staff in the school. Please advise the school of any information we may need to support your child in their 

learning.  I would encourage you to become actively involved in your child’s learning through the various 

opportunities available for parents to participate in the life of the school. 

 

All of our staff work together as a team and are fully committed in our pastoral role, ensuring that every child 

feels happy, valued and successful within the school.  In the family of St Bride’s, we endeavour to develop in our 

children a love of their faith and learning.  We also aim to instil in our children a desire to take their place in 

the school community and to have the confidence to reach into and contribute to the wider community and 

beyond. 

 

We look forward to welcoming and working with you as partners in your child’s education. 

 

Kind regards 

 

 

Mrs Louise Kerr 

Head Teacher 
 
                                                                                                (Updated September 2023) 

 
 

A CHARTER for CATHOLIC SCHOOLS in SCOTLAND 

The mission of the Catholic school is to develop as a community of faith and learning, providing the highest 

quality of education, and offering formation through the promotion of Gospel values, through celebration and 

worship, and through service to the common good. 

 

All Catholic schools in Scotland, in honouring Jesus Christ as the Way, the Truth and the Life, will feature 

the following characteristics: 

 

•  a commitment to the integrated education and formation of the whole person, in close partnership with 

parents as the first educators of their children; 

•  an inclusive ethos which aims to honour the life, dignity and voice of each person, made in the image of 

God; 

•  a commitment to the search for wisdom in life and to the pursuit of excellence, through the 

development of each person’s unique God-given talents; 

•  a commitment to the spiritual formation of the school community, through the shared experience of 

prayer and liturgy, and in partnership with local parishes; 

•  the provision of religious education programmes which will enable young people to develop their 

understanding of Gospel values and of how to apply them to life; 

•  a commitment to uphold the moral teaching, faith tradition and sacramental life of the Catholic Church; 

•  a commitment to communicate Catholic social teaching and thereby to promote social justice and 

opportunity for all; 

•  a commitment to ecumenical action and the unity of Christians; 

•  the promotion of respect for different beliefs and cultures and for inter-faith dialogue; 

•  a commitment to support the continuing professional and spiritual development of staff. 

 
All staff appointed to a Catholic school are expected to support and promote the aims, mission, values and 

ethos of the school, as illustrated in this Charter. 

 



School Vision  

Our vision for St. Bride’s Primary School is to develop as a community of faith and learning which promotes the 

Gospel values, celebrates cultural diversity, and provides the highest quality education in a nurturing and 

inclusive environment. 

 

Our Values - ‘In St. Bride’s, we Shine!’ 

• Safe 
• Happy 

• Included  

• Nurtured 

• Equal 

  

Our Aims 

We aim to ensure that every child in St. Bride’s is supported to achieve their full potential by providing the 

highest quality learning experiences.  

We aim to ensure that St. Bride’s is a culturally responsive school where we embrace diversity.  

We aim to ensure that our staff are supported, motivated and well trained in using the best methodologies and 

practices for our learners. 

 

School Information 

 

Present Roll:  225   Maximum Roll: 540 

 

Parents should note that the working capacity of the school may vary dependent upon the number of pupils at 

each stage and the way in which the classes are organised. 

 

St. Bride’s Roman Catholic Primary is part of the Holyrood Learning Community.  It is a co-educational school 

and can accommodate children from Primary 1 – Primary 7. 

 

Community facilities are available in St. Bride’s.  Applications for use of the school facilities should be made in 

writing to: 

School Letting Section 

Glasgow City Council 

Cultural & Leisure Services 

20 Trongate 

GLASGOW   

G1 5ES 

 

School Information 

School Name:                  St. Bride’s Primary School 

Address:                       83 Craigie Street 

                                                Govanhill 

                                                Glasgow 

                                                G42 8NB 

Telephone Number            0141 423 7733 

Email:                          headteacher@st-brides-pri.glasgow.sch.uk 

Website:                      https://blogs.glowscotland.org.uk/gc/stbrides/ 

Twitter:                       Twitter - @StBridesPS 

mailto:headteacher@st-brides-pri.glasgow.sch.uk
https://blogs.glowscotland.org.uk/gc/stbrides/


Contact Details: 

St Bride’s Primary School 

83 Craigie Street 

Glasgow  

G42 8NB 

Phone: 0141 423 7733 

Email: headteacher@st-brides-pri.glasgow.sch.uk 

https://blogs.glowscotland.org.uk/gc/stbrides/ 

Twitter - @StBridesPS 

You can cut out the following information and have it on your fridge, purse or work desk etc. for ease of finding 

the numbers required. 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

School Staff 
 

Head Teacher                               Mrs Louise Kerr 

Depute Head Teacher                                           Ms Fiona Buchanan 

Depute Head Teacher                                           Mrs Lesley Bennett (Currently on Leave) 

Acting Depute Head Teacher                      Mr Oliver Duffield 

Acting Principal Teacher                      Mrs Kayleigh Wilson           

 

Class Teachers 
 

P1a  Miss Kate Lowe  

P2         Miss Kristie Harte 

P3/2  Miss Jennifer McManus        

P4/3  Mr Vincent McDonald / Mrs Vicki Atkinson (Tuesday)                                 

P4  Miss Mairead Donaghy                                                                                                       

P5  Mrs Jeni Murbe/Mrs Leanne Logue                              

P6a  Mr Joseph McBride     

P6b       Mrs Rachel Dart                              

P7  Miss Laura Lyons / Mrs Rebecca Hayes (Thursday)  

Nurture Teacher                              Mrs Kathryn Brown 

Nurture Assistant           Mrs Karen Brolly  

 

English as an Additional Language Teachers 
 

Mr Glyn Batchelor 

Ms Linda Kilday (Wednesday – Friday) 

Mrs Meena Gajree  (Tuesday – Thursday) 

Mrs Anne Gaughan 

 

Support for Learning Workers   

 

Mrs Mary Campbell                                    Mrs Karen Wallace 

Mrs Amna Taimoor                                     Mrs Josephine Bole 

Mrs Irene Wallace                                     Mrs Zainab             

Mrs Beverley Quinn                                    Mrs Nazia Ahmad 

 

Clerical Support                    Ms Elaine Smith 

           Mrs Eileen McBride 

                                                                  Mrs Julie McBurney 

 

 

mailto:headteacher@st-brides-pri.glasgow.sch.uk
https://blogs.glowscotland.org.uk/gc/stbrides/


       

Janitor                 Mr Thomas Brown 

Breakfast Club                                 Mrs Kamla Shaan 

                                                  Mrs Jean Munro 

Catering Assistants    Mrs Catherine Fraser  

                                                                        Ms Elizabeth Kinloch, Ms Teri Ponsenby 

Cleaning Staff                  Ms Caroline Magee 

      Ms Natasha Devine     

      Ms Debbie McDermott 

                                                                        Ms Kelly Ann Crosbie 

 

School Chaplain    Monsignor Hugh Bradley 

 
 

Enrolment 

 

Registration of Primary 1 children takes place on-line in November and is advertised widely in the local press.  

Prospective parents are welcome to visit the school and should contact the school office.  We have two ‘Open 

Afternoons’ each year, in October. 

 

Register on-line – see the link below. 

 

Families living out with the catchment area are welcome to make a placing request to attend Saint Bride’s 

Primary School but must enrol their child at their local school as a first step.  Further information is available 

using the following -  

https://www.glasgow.gov.uk/index.aspx?articleid=18426 

 

The Education authority does not provide transport for those pupils in receipt of a placing request other than 

in exceptional circumstances and where appropriate legislation applies. 

 

Organisation of Classes 

 

The following guidelines set by Scottish Government apply. 

 

P1     maximum 25 

P2&3     maximum 30 

P4 - 7     maximum 33    

Composite classes    maximum 25  (Composite classes have pupils from more than one stage) 

 

 

The School Day       

 

Breakfast Club          8.00 - 8.45am  

Starting time          9am 

Morning Interval                  10.30 - 10.45am 

Lunch Break                     12.15 - 1.00pm 

Dismissal Time          3pm 

https://www.glasgow.gov.uk/index.aspx?articleid=18426


 

School Holidays                             

 

Details of holiday dates are available on the Glasgow City Council website: 

https://www.glasgow.gov.uk/index.aspx?articleid=17024 

 

Attendance at School and Pupil Absence           

 

Within St Bride’s Primary School good attendance is encouraged at all times and children are rewarded 

accordingly.  Parents are asked to telephone the Absence Reporting Team on 0141 287 0039 if your child is 

going to be absent.  This can be done from 8am on the first day of absence.  The line is open from 8am – 

3.30pm, Monday to Friday. 

Alternatively, you can use the online form on the Glasgow City Council website: 

https://www.glasgow.gov.uk/index.aspx?articleid=18832 

 

If your child is going to be absent for some time, it would be helpful to know at the earliest opportunity.  The 

school uses daily text messaging to inform parents of their child’s absence if no contact is made.  All 

unexplained absence is investigated by the school and appropriate action taken. 
 

Medical & Healthcare                      

 

The school nurse / healthcare workers visit at various times during the year for routine health checks, 

vaccinations, dental checks, fluoride varnishing and medical examinations.  Parents are kept informed by letter.   

If your child becomes ill during the course of the school day, he/she may require to be sent home.  Please 

ensure that you keep the school informed of all up to date contact details – home and mobile telephone numbers 

and email addresses.  

Parents should inform the school of any medical requirements relating to their child.  If a child requires 

medication during the school day, parents must complete the appropriate medical form.  This is available on 

request from the school office.  

 

Medical Appointments during school hours           

 

Please try and arrange doctor/dentist appointments after school or during the school 

holidays.  If your child has an unavoidable appointment, please hand in their letter or 

appointment card to the school and collect them from the school office at the specified 

time.  

 

Emergency Closure of School          

 

We make every effort to maintain a full educational service, but on some occasions, 

circumstances arise which lead to disruption. Schools may be affected by, for example, severe 

weather, temporary interruption of transport, power failures or difficulties of fuel supply. 

 

In such cases, we shall do all we can to let you know about the details of our closure or re-opening by using 

letters, texts, Twitter and the local media etc. 

 

School Uniform                           
 

Our uniform was agreed in consultation with pupils and parents.  It is expected that all children attending St 

Bride’s Primary School will adhere to this dress code.  We always have spare uniforms/swaps available for 

anyone who requires them. 

 
The school uniform is: 

 

https://www.glasgow.gov.uk/index.aspx?articleid=17024
https://www.glasgow.gov.uk/index.aspx?articleid=18832


• St Bride’s School Tie 

• Grey trousers/skirt or pinafore 

• White school shirt/blouse 

• White school polo shirt 

• Navy blue jersey/cardigan/sweatshirt 

• Black school shoes 

• Navy blue fleece – all children were given a St. Bride’s school fleece this year 

 

Please note that trainers or fashion shoes are not permitted. 

Earrings that are hooped or dangling create a health and safety risk and should not be worn in school. If you 

are planning to have your child’s ears pierced please do this at the start of the summer holidays.   

Please put your child’s name on all items of clothing. 
 

PE Kit 

 

It is important that pupils come prepared to learn and for PE this requires appropriate clothing.  All jewellery 

MUST be removed, this is in keeping with GCC Education Service’s Policy.  Pupils who are not participating in PE 

must have a note or a medical certificate.  Pupils who are unable to participate in practical PE should still bring 

their kit to allow them to assist in the lesson by refereeing, keeping scores or assisting with the distribution of 

equipment.  This ensures that they are still able to take part in some way in the work of the class and do not 

miss out on the knowledge and understanding of the course.   

 

There are forms of dress that are unacceptable in school, such as items of clothing which: 

 

• Potentially encourage factions (such as football colours)  

• Could cause offence (such as anti-religious symbolism or political slogans) 

• Could cause health and safety difficulties (such as loose-fitting clothing, jewellery) 

• Carry advertising, particularly for alcohol or tobacco 

 

Clothing & Footwear Grants 

 

Parents/Carers receiving Income Support, Job Seekers Allowance, Working Tax Credit, Housing Benefit, 

Council Tax Benefit or Universal Credit will normally be entitled to monetary grants for footwear and clothing 

for their children. Information and application forms may be obtained from schools and at: 

https://www.glasgow.gov.uk/index.aspx?articleid=17885 

 

School Meals and Breakfast Club                   

 

Our school provides a breakfast and lunch service that offers a variety of meals and snacks including a 

vegetarian and Halal option.  Special diets for children with medical requirements can be provided. 

Please inform the head teacher and further information can be found here: 

http://www.fuelzoneprimary.co.uk/UserFiles/files/Medical_Diet_Leaflet%20-%20June%202017%20WEB.pdf 

 

St. Bride’s is a ‘nut-free’ school 

 

Breakfast of cereal, toast and fruit juice is available from 8am. 

 Lunch may be purchased for £1.90 daily.   

Breakfast is £2 (£2 for first child in family and £1 for subsequent children) - no charge if entitled to Free 

Meals. 

https://www.glasgow.gov.uk/index.aspx?articleid=17885
http://www.fuelzoneprimary.co.uk/UserFiles/files/Medical_Diet_Leaflet%20-%20June%202017%20WEB.pdf


All children in P1-5 are entitled to a free school meal. (Breakfast is only free to P1-5 children who qualify 

for free meals – * see below). 

All payments for school lunches and breakfasts must be made through the ParentPay website. You can also view 

menus and select your child’s meal on this website - www.parentpay.com   

Parent Portal Information – https://www.glasgow.gov.uk/index.aspx?articleid=27638 

Children who prefer to bring a packed lunch are accommodated in the dining hall.   On account of the obvious 

dangers, drinks may not be carried in glass bottles.  Plastic bottles or flasks may be used instead. 

All children are entitled to free milk on a daily basis.  Water is available from water coolers at all times during 

school day. 

*Children and young people of parents/carers receiving Income Support, income-based Job Seekers Allowance, 

Working Tax Credit, Child Tax Credit only, Universal Credit and income-related Employment and Support 

Allowance are entitled to a free breakfast and midday meal. Information and application forms for free school 

meals may be obtained from schools and at:  

https://www.glasgow.gov.uk/index.aspx?articleid=17885 
 
 

Transport 

 

The Education Authority has a policy of providing free transport to all pupils who live out with a certain radius 

from their local school by the recognised shortest walking route. This policy is more generous than the law 

requires. This means that the provision of transport could be reviewed at any time. Parents/Carers who 

consider they are eligible should obtain an application form from the school or at:  

https://www.glasgow.gov.uk/index.aspx?articleid=17882 

 

Parents as Partners in their Children’s Learning 

 

The Scottish Schools (Parental Involvement) Act 2006 has changed the arrangements for parental 

representation in all schools.  Since August 2007, all parents/carers are automatically members of the Parent 

Forum for their school and they have a right to establish a Parent Council to represent them. 

 

Parent Forum 

 

The membership of the Parent Forum is made up of all parents/carers who have a child or young person at an 

education authority school. Membership of the Parent Forum allows parents/carers to have a say in the local 

arrangements to enable their collective views to be represented on matters such as the quality and standard of 

education at the school and other matters of interest to parents/carers. One of the ways parents in the Parent 

Forum will be able to express their views will be through the Parent Council. 

 

Parent Council 

 

The Parent Council is a group of parents/carers selected by members of the Parent Forum to represent all the 

parents/carers of children at school. Parent Councils are very flexible groups and the Parent Forum can decide 

on the type of group it wants to represent their views. A Parent Council could get involved in: 

 

• Supporting the work of the school 

• Gathering and representing parents’ views to the Head Teacher, Education Authority and HMIe 

• Promoting contact between the school, parents/carers, children and their local community 

• Fundraising 

• Involvement in the appointment of senior school staff 

 

http://www.parentpay.com/
https://www.glasgow.gov.uk/index.aspx?articleid=17885
https://www.glasgow.gov.uk/index.aspx?articleid=17882


Parent Councils are recognised in law from August 2007. As a statutory body, the Parent Council has the right 

to information and advice on matters which affect children and young people’s education. The school and the 

local authority must listen to what the Parent Council says and give it a proper response. Every school’s Parent 

Council will be different because it will be parents/carers in each school who make the key decisions. The 

Parent Council is also entitled to support from the education authority in fulfilling its role. 

 

Communication with Parents 

 

We will use a variety of ways in keeping in touch with you: 

 

Open Door Policy- Our leadership team is available for all parents and carers at any time if they are free.  

Please call into the school office or phone for an appointment. 

Newsletters – will be sent out on a regular basis to keep parents informed about the work of our children and 

the school. 

Letters – further information which requires a response may be sent out in letter form. 

School Website – will contain a great deal of information about our school. It is good to check this regularly. 

Twitter – up to date information about school life and events taking place.  

Text messaging – You will receive regular text reminders about events/school closures etc. 

Meetings – Parents and carers are welcome in the school to discuss any aspect of their child’s development and 

progress. To avoid disappointment, it is advisable to make an appointment. 

Throughout the year parents can discuss their child’s progress with the class teacher and view the child’s work. 

They are also welcome to attend other events throughout the school year, for example, religious services, 

assemblies, workshops, performances etc. 

 

Emergency Contact Information 

 

At the start of each school session, parents will be issued with the annual data check form.  Please ensure that 

this is completed and returned to the school.  It is also important that you let us know if there are changes 

to your telephone number(s) or to those of your emergency contacts throughout the year.    
 

Data Protection – use of information about children and parents/carers 

 

We collect information about children attending school (and also about parents/carers, emergency contacts etc. 

provided in the annual data check) to allow us to carry out the Council’s functions as the education authority for 

the City of Glasgow.  This may sometimes involve releasing personal information to other agencies and other 

parts of the Council, particularly in relation to child protection issues or criminal investigations, and it may also 

be used for research purposes (see the link below for more details regarding this). 

 

Information held by the school is, in legal terms, processed by Glasgow City Council.  The Council is registered 

as a data controller under the Data Protection Act 2018 and all personal data is treated as confidential and 

used only in accordance with the Data Protection Act, the General Data Protection Regulations, and the 

Information Use and Privacy Policy approved by the City Council.  For more information on how we use personal 

information, or to see a copy of the Information Use and Privacy Policy, see 

https://www.glasgow.gov.uk/index.aspx?articleid=18010 . 

 

Education specific privacy statements can be accessed at 

https://www.glasgow.gov.uk/index.aspx?articleid=22069 

 

Comments and Complaints 

 

If you have a comment or complaint, please approach the Head of Establishment in the first instance – Mrs 

Louise Kerr. 

We take complaints about our services seriously and deal with them in confidence. 

https://www.glasgow.gov.uk/index.aspx?articleid=18010
https://www.glasgow.gov.uk/index.aspx?articleid=22069


Glasgow City Council complaints procedures are available : 

https://www.glasgow.gov.uk/index.aspx?articleid=16133 

 

The Customer Care Team can be contacted by letter, phone or email: 

Customer Care Team 

Customer and Business Services 

Glasgow City Council 

City Chambers  

Glasgow 

G2 1DU 

Phone: 0141 287 0900      

Email: customercare@glasgow.gov.uk or education.customercare@glasgow.gov.uk 

 

The above website also includes information on data protection and freedom of information. 
 

Curriculum for Excellence 3-18                   

 

Curriculum for Excellence has been introduced to raise standards of learning and teaching for 

all 3 to 18 year olds. It aims to help prepare children and young people with the knowledge and 

skills they need in a fast-changing world.  As part of Curriculum for Excellence all children from pre-school age 

to the end of S3 will receive a rounded education known as a Broad General Education (BGE). Curriculum for 

Excellence is all about bringing real life into the classroom and taking lessons beyond it.  

 

Through the experiences we provide at St Bride’s Primary School we want our children to become Successful 

Learners, Confident Individuals, Responsible Citizens and Effective Contributors.  We are committed to 

providing children with a broad general education and focus on eight curriculum areas. 

 

Expressive Arts Health & Wellbeing  

Languages 

 

Mathematics 

Religious Education 

(RERC) 

 

Sciences 

 

Social Studies 

 

Technologies 

 

 

Progress in learning is indicated through curriculum levels as detailed below. 

 

Level Stage 

Early The pre-school years and P1 or later 

First To the end of P4, but earlier or later for some 

Second To the end of P7, but earlier or later for some 

Third & Fourth S1-S3, but earlier for some 
 

Expressive Arts: This is an ‘umbrella’ title covering Art & Design, Drama, Music and Dance. The inspiration and 

power of the arts play a vital role in enabling our children and young people to enhance their creative talent and 

develop their artistic skills. 

 

Health and Wellbeing: Learning in Health and Wellbeing ensures that children and young people develop the 

knowledge, understanding and skills which they need, now and in the future, to help them with their spiritual, 

physical, emotional and social wellbeing. 
 

Sciences: Through their learning in the Sciences, our children will begin to develop interest in, and an 

understanding of, the living, material and physical world. They will engage in a wide range of collaborative, 

investigative tasks, which allow them to develop important skills to become creative, inventive and enterprising 

adults in a world where the skills and knowledge of the Sciences are needed across all sectors of the economy.  

 

https://www.glasgow.gov.uk/index.aspx?articleid=16133
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Social Studies:  Through Social Studies our children develop their understanding of the world by learning 

about other people and their values, in different times, places and circumstances.  

They also develop their understanding of their environment and how it has been shaped. As our pupils mature, 

their experiences will be broadened using Scottish, British, European and wider contexts for learning, while 

maintaining a focus on the historical, social, geographic, economic and political changes that have shaped 

Scotland.  

 

Religious Education (RERC): Religious Education includes learning about Christianity, Islam and other world 

religions, and supports the development of beliefs and values.   

‘This Is Our Faith’ is the Religious Educational syllabus which has originated in Scotland and has been created 

to meet the distinctive needs of our young people.  Our school is a community which is open, welcoming and 

inclusive. The church expects that Catholic schools, working with parents and families, will seek to prepare 

pupils to find happiness and to lead lives of goodness, built upon Christian values, personal integrity and moral 

courage. 

Sex Education is taught through RERC and Health and Wellbeing, alongside the Relationships and Moral 

Education programme, ‘God’s Loving Plan’.  Information sessions are arranged for parents each school year and 

teaching materials are sent home for parents to read. 

Our School Chaplains, Monsignor Bradley and Sr Pius, conduct services, both in the school and in Holy Cross 

Church. On special occasions, parents are invited to join in the services held in school, and are always welcome 

to join us in church. 

 

Religious Observance:                 

 

Parents have the right to withdraw their child from religious observance and should arrange to meet with the 

Head Teacher and also inform the school in writing.  

In addition, parents and carers from religions other than Christianity may request that their children may be 

permitted to be absent from school in order to celebrate recognised religious events.  Only written requests 

detailing the proposed arrangements will be considered.  Appropriate requests will be granted on up to three 

occasions in any one school session.  

  

Literacy and Languages: There is a well-structured language programme throughout the school. Teachers plan 

for experiences and outcomes across all levels of Curriculum for Excellence, according to pupils’ needs and 

stage of development. 

The main reading resource is ‘Rising Stars Reading Planet’ and Novel studies form a large part of the language 

development programme.  

There is a plentiful supply of current topical library and reference books. Pupils are guided by teachers to 

develop good reading habits. 

 

French is taught from P1 – P7.   

 

Numeracy and Mathematics  

 

Our children’s learning in Numeracy/Mathematics enables them to: 

 

➢ Develop essential numeracy skills which will allow them to participate fully in society 

➢ Understand that successful independent living requires financial awareness, effective money 

management, use schedules and other related skills 

➢ Interpret numerical information appropriately and use it to draw conclusions, assess risk, make 

reasoned evaluations and informed decisions 

➢ Apply skills and understanding creatively and logically to solve problems within a variety of contexts 

➢ Appreciate how the imaginative and effective use of technologies can enhance the development of skills 

and concepts 

 

Technologies: The range of subjects in technical education has changed significantly over the last two decades 

and now includes craft, design, engineering and graphics. 



 

Information and Communication Technology (ICT): The development of Computing Skills is encouraged at 

every stage. The school is fully connected to the Glasgow Schools’ Network and has internet access. Every child 

in Primary 7 has an individual iPad and children in Primary 1 – 6 have access to a very good supply of additional 

iPads. 

Every classroom has a smartboard and Apple TV. 

Internet access is safe, as ‘firewalls and safeguards’ are in use to stop pupils from either inadvertently or 

deliberately accessing inappropriate websites.  All users of the network are required to sign an agreement 

saying they will not abuse the system or use it inappropriately.  

 

English as an Additional Language (EAL) Information 
 

In St Bride’s 96% of our children have English as a second or additional language.  The nationalities represented 

in school include – 

Scottish, English, Polish, Slovakian, Czech, Romanian, Indian, Pakistani, Libyan, Turkish, Iranian, Vietnamese, 

Italian, Chinese, Afghanistan, Ethiopian, Bulgarian. 

 

We currently have 4 specialist EAL teachers who work with children and their teachers to support with 

language acquisition at all levels and across all areas of the curriculum. 

 

Our EAL teachers are –    Mr Batchelor, Mrs Kilday, Mrs Gaughan and Mrs Gajree  

Our children have various levels of language and these are categorised as – 

 

EAL Levels 

1 1 English as First Language 

2 NE New to English 

3 EA Early Acquisition 

4 DC Developing Competence 

5 C Competent 

6 F Fluent 

 

If you would like more information regarding the teaching of English in St Bride’s, please do not hesitate to 

contact us. 

 

Parentzone Scotland is a unique website for parents and carers in Scotland, from early years to beyond school. 

The website provides up-to-date information about learning in Scotland, and practical advice and ideas to 

support children’s learning at home in literacy, numeracy, health and wellbeing and science.  Information is also 

available on Parentzone Scotland regarding additional support needs, how parents can get involved in their 

child’s school and education.  Furthermore, the website has details about schools including performance data 

for school leavers from S4-S6; and links to the national, and local authority and school level data on the 

achievement of Curriculum for Excellence levels. Parentzone Scotland can be accessed at 

https://education.gov.scot/parentzone.  

 

Connect  

Connect is a national organisation that provides advice and resources for parents and carers.  www.connect.scot 

 

Enquire Scotland 

Enquire is a national advice service for families with additional support needs. www.enquire.org.uk 

 

Home Learning   

 

Homework should be of a high quality and relevant to on-going class work.  It should cover all curricular areas 

and inform parents about the classroom curriculum. 

Time spent on homework varies according to the stage of the children.  Infants may spend 10 – 20 minutes on 

an activity while Primary 4 – 7 children may spend 15 – 40 minutes. 

https://education.gov.scot/parentzone
http://www.connect.scot/
http://www.enquire.org.uk/


Our homework policy emphasises the importance of partnership and communication between teachers and 

parents.    

 

 

Assessment and Reporting  

 

All children are assessed both formally and informally throughout the year.  This allows children and their 

teachers to identify their strengths and areas for improvement.   Teachers use Formative Assessment 

strategies to encourage our children to become more actively involved in their learning.  A variety of 

assessment methods are used to enable staff to pass on information to parents about the progress of their 

child and will form the basis of discussion at Parents’ Evenings in November and March.  An annual report is 

sent to parents towards the end of each school year.  We also hold ‘Meet the Teacher’ meetings in September 

each year. 

 

If you have any concerns about your child’s progress do not hesitate to contact the school. 

 

Pupil Profiles: Every child leaving primary school in Scotland has their key achievements in school, at home and 

in the community documented within a P7 Profile.  The content of the profile is decided by the young person.  

The profile is a positive record of their achievements and emphasis their strengths.  The profile provides a 

valuable way for learners to share valuable information about their achievements with their parents and 

teachers in secondary school. 

 

Each year, we organise a P7 Residential Trip.  This involves a five- day excursion to an outdoor facility and gives 

the children a rare opportunity to experience the countryside and participate in a variety of outdoor pursuits. 
 

There will be opportunities throughout the year for parents and carers to learn more about aspects of the 

curriculum and to be consulted about significant changes if appropriate.    

 

Useful websites 

www.curriculumforexcellencescotland.gov.uk 

www.educationscotland.gov.uk/parentzone/index.asp 

 

Support for Pupils 

 

The school has a duty to ensure that all pupils have equal access to the curriculum, with appropriate support for 

their needs if required.  This applies to the content of lessons, teaching strategies and minor adaptations to 

the school environment.  There are a wide range of factors which may act as a barrier to learning.  We are 

committed to working closely with parents and carers to ensure that they are fully involved in any decisions 

about support for their children’s needs.   

 

Any parent or carer seeking further advice regarding this policy should contact the Head Teacher in the first 

instance.   

 

Further information relating to additional support needs is available on the Glasgow City Council website at 

https://www.glasgow.gov.uk/index.aspx?articleid=18941 

 

Information on the Glasgow City Councils’ Parental Involvement Strategy can also be found at 

https://www.glasgow.gov.uk/index.aspx?articleid=17870 

 

Nurturing City 

 

The Glasgow City Council vision ‘towards the nurturing city’, puts building positive, trusting relationships at the 

core of our work.  We ensure children, young people and families feel they belong, they are listened to and they 

are valued by embedding the principles of nurture across our early years, primary and secondary 

establishments.  Staff are trained in attachment and nurture which deepens understanding of child 

http://www.curriculumforexcellencescotland.gov.uk/
http://www.educationscotland.gov.uk/parentzone/index.asp
https://www.glasgow.gov.uk/index.aspx?articleid=18941
https://www.glasgow.gov.uk/index.aspx?articleid=17870


development and enhances effective practice by responding to the needs of all children and young people in a 

consistent and caring way. Nurture is a universal approach which builds resilience, helping to reduce the impact 

of adversity. Effective communication and collaboration with parents and carers builds an ethos of partnership 

working putting the child at the centre, fostering high quality learning contexts. 

Each of our nurturing establishments contribute to the development of Glasgow as a nurturing city, creating 

safe environments which allow our children and young people to flourish by raising attainment and promoting 

positive mental health and wellbeing.  

 

St. Bride’s Nurture Class 

 

Our Nurture Class is called The Lighthouse.  For some children being a member of a large class in a school can 

present difficulties.  For a number of reasons children may have difficulty settling in school.  This has a huge 

impact on what they will achieve.  Research has shown that some children benefit from the support the Nurture 

Class can offer.  Nurture groups are small classes within a Primary School for children with identified needs.   

 

Nurture groups help children to succeed in school.  They – 

 

• Improve attendance and attainment 

• Engage parents effectively in their child’s education 

• Build confidence and self-esteem in children 

• Support the development of the ability to make good relationships  

• Enhance the emotional climate of the whole school 

 

There is a close liaison between the child’s class teacher and the Lighthouse staff.  The child will spend part of 

each day in the Lighthouse.   

 

Promoting Positive Behaviour 

 

Children’s Rights as outlined in the UNCRC (United Nations Convention on the Rights of the Child) are 

fundamental to a good school ethos.  Adults in our school will work with children to ensure they are aware of 

their rights and fully respect the rights of others.  Therefore, the approach within St. Bride’s Primary School 

is to build a positive ethos that demonstrates care and respect for all.   

Each child is expected to obey the school rules and to attain a good standard of conduct in and outwith the 

school. Each teacher is responsible for the discipline of his/her own pupils, so that the learning process takes 

place in a tranquil atmosphere, free from disruption. 

The Head Teacher and Senior Leadership Team handle serious breaches of discipline in the classroom or 

playground. An adult presence is provided in playgrounds at break times in terms of the Schools (Safety and 

Supervision of Pupils) (Scotland) Regulations, 1990. 

Parents will always be fully involved in the event of serious indiscipline, and agreement will be reached with 

them as to the procedure to be adopted, to ensure a return to good behaviour on the part of the pupil. 

Positive behaviour is recognised and celebrated.  Our school operates a system of class charters to set out 

expected behaviour.  This is celebrated through our House System rewards, Class Rewards and awards and 

certificates presented at our Achievement Assemblies.  

 

Child Protection  

 

Mrs Louise Kerr (Head Teacher) is the Child Protection Officer for the school.  If any concerns are raised 

regarding care and welfare or pupil safety, staff reports these, in line with Management Circular 57, and 

procedures are followed as directed by Glasgow City Council.  Any parents who have concerns regarding pupils in 

St. Bride’s can contact Mrs Kerr on 0141 423 7733.  

 

 



Extra-Curricular Activities       

 

Throughout the school year most classes go on outings to places of educational interest.  

Arrangements are also made for classes to visit places of interest, for example, The Science Centre, Tall Ship, 

Burrell Museum, City Bus Tour etc. 

Our children also participate in all the activities offered by our Active schools Co-ordinator and Community 

Events. 

The school offers a wide range of after school activities at various times throughout the school year, for 

example, Performance Arts, Football Coaching, Gymnastics, Netball, Badminton, Athletics, various forms of 

Dance, Rugby and Multi-sport.  The school encourages all talents.  

We also run various parent and child sessions after and within the school day – ‘Playing with Sounds’, ESOL, 

Families Connect, Family Book Club and parent and child fitness classes. 

 

School Improvement  

 

On an annual basis, a copy of our Standards and Quality Report is put on to the school website and copies are 

available from the school office.   

The Standards and Quality Report highlights progress in key curricular areas such as Literacy, Numeracy and 

Health & Wellbeing.  Our priorities for improvement are detailed in our School Improvement Plan which is 

discussed with our Parent Council. 

Any parent or carer seeking a copy of the plan can contact the school office or look on our website.  

 

Pupil Council      

 

Our Pupil Council is made up of two representatives from each year group.  This is an important 

group which ensures that the views of pupils are heard. 

We have other pupil groups such as, Pastoral Care Team, Eco Team, Health and Wellbeing 

Team and Language Ambassadors.  Children are Leaders of Learning as Head Boy/Girl, Junior Road 

Safety Officers, Digital Leaders, and Buddies. 
 

Transfer from Primary to Secondary School 

 

Children and young people normally transfer between the ages of 11 ½ and 12 ½, so that they will have the 

opportunity to complete at least 4 years of secondary education.  Parents and carers will be informed of the 

school arrangements no later than December of P7. 

 

Children from our school normally transfer to: 

 

Holyrood RC Secondary School 

100 Dixon Road 

Glasgow  

G42 8AU 

Phone: 0141 582 0120 

Glasgow Secondary School staff work with our pupils from Primary 7 onwards to prepare them for the transfer 

to secondary school.  

 

Useful addresses: 

Mr Douglas Hutchison 

Executive Director of Education 

Education Services 

Glasgow City Council 

City Chambers East 

40 John Street 

Glasgow G1 1JL 

Tel: 0141 287 2000 

Mr Donnie McLeod 

Area Manager South 

Education Services 

Glasgow City Council 

City Chambers East 

40 John Street 

Glasgow G1 1JL 

Tel: 0141 287 2000 


